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DEPARTMENT OF ARIZONA Veterans of Foreign Wars Auxiliary 

Pin Points Newsletter 

May 2020 Vol 61 Issue 10 

Editor PDP Sheila Shutts 

Newsletters for 2019-20 will be distributed in three different formats! 

Each method offers opportunities to learn and share! 

1. WEBSITE https://www.azvfwaux.org/historian-media-relations  

2. FACEBOOK https://www.facebook.com/azvfwaux.org/•   

3. EMAIL Via email distribution as an inserted e-message (NOT AN 

ATTACHMENT) "Sent Directly to your Computer" 

 

https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=039ae5100e&e=b807a446bf
https://azvfwaux.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bbc1de8b347d751db74d4d1c9&id=e9c7f16707&e=b807a446bf


  

 



  

 



  

 

Chaplain's 

Reports 

Received 

2019-2020 

  

 



  

  

 

Kim Harney  2019-2021 NDCM #15   2020-2021 PAR Chairman 

  

 

I know that things are far from normal right now but I hope that each of you are doing what you need to 

stay safe.  I am writing this article to let you know that I will be the 20-21 PAR Chairman for incoming 

President, Melody Judd. Any reports from April that you have sent to Sheila Shutts, she is sending on 

to me. Going forward, please send your reports to emma32680@hotmail.com   Until we can be together 



 

again, please continue to stay safe. 

 

I wish to take this opportunity to thank Sheila Shutts for her hard work over the years as the PAR 

Chairman. 

  

 

 

Chief of Staff Cathy Seippel     Email: cathyspoodles1@yahoo.com 

  

Thank you Auxiliaries that sent in reports. I know this year has been trying. You did great, keep up the 

good work next year. Thank you for job well done!!!! 

  

   

 

DISTRICT CORNER  

  

District 1 President Charlene Parker 

I want my get out of jail free card!   

As most of you are doing, I am staying home & trying to be a good, as difficult as that can be.  

  

We have had a few Auxiliary holding there April meetings….I am hoping May will being better times for 

us all.  

  

Some of Post/Auxiliary are serving to go meals, at this time it seems to me this is the  best we can do. 

Trying to keep things as normal as possible which is not normal at all, the media calls it the new norm. 

All I can say is hang in there & go with the changes.  Please take care of yourself & your family. 

  

District 3 President Lois Moore 

Auxiliary 40 

Auxiliary will be sending Ice Cream to the State of AZ VA home. The Auxiliary will also continue to 

assess the program needs of homeless Veterans that are housed at the MANA House facility in 

Phoenix. Auxiliary members will participate in the District Convention on May 2nd via Zoom. 

Auxiliary 1433 

Auxiliary members are contacting members and Post Veterans offering assistance they may need in 

grocery shopping, computer work and to check on their general welfare during this pandemic crisis. 



 

Our special project for the month of May 2020, is to write letters to the Arizona Senators and 

Representatives to encourage the Legislators in Arizona to extend the delinquent date to pay 2019 

property taxes and to waive all penalties and interest. District 3 and Auxiliary meetings will continue 

virtually. All Auxiliaries are participating the District 3 Convention scheduled for May 2, 2020.  

Auxiliary 12098 

Buckeye Auxiliary potentially have a Memorial Day Ceremony planned and because of staying at home 

and social distancing are in place the Ceremony is tentative. The Auxiliary is coordinating a Veteran 

day food giveaway to veterans at the All Faith Food Bank in Buckeye and coordinating food/sweets 

treats to the first responders. 

 

District 5 President Carol Gerving  

Auxiliary 549 

Car hop meals  

Monday Burgers 

Tuesday Tacos 

Friday Surf and Turf 

Auxiliary 5990 

Free meals brought to your car! 

Mondays, Wednesdays, & Fridays 

Meals varies each week..... 

 



  

 

 

Buddy Poppy/National Home for Children 

Chairperson Lynn Pierre 

EMAIL:  tltbd@hotmail.com  



  

 

Previously Announced 2019-20 Awards 

 

Buddy Poppy/VFW/National Home for Children Award for Auxiliaries No. 1 

Buddy Poppy/VFW National Home for Children Award for Auxiliaries No. 2 

Darrel D. Bommer Auxiliary 11014 Meadview 

  

Historian Media Relations Award for Auxiliaries No.1 



 

Superstition Mountain Auxiliary 9399 Apache Junction 

   

 

  



 

 

Hospital Chairperson Bren Price      

Emil:     brenprice86@gmail.com  

  

 

 

Legislative Chairperson - Betsey Crown 

Email:  azcrown72@gmail.com 



  

 



  

 

 

Mentoring for Leadership - Chairperson Reba Dermody 

Email:  rebadermody@cox.net  



  

 



  



  

 

 

Youth Activites Chairperson - Dani Greene   

Email:  dani7968aux@gmail.com or aux7968@gmail.com   



  



  



  

 



 

 



  

  



  

  

 


